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Inquiry into Inter – regional public transport 
 

 

The Physical Disability Council of NSW (PDCN) would like to thank the Legislative Council State and Regional 

Committee for the opportunity in providing additional comment to the Inter- Regional Public Transport inquiry. 

At the public hearing on 25 October 2012 further comment was sought by the Committee on additional 

consultative processes. Further comment was sought on the following: 

 

In your organisation’s submission to the inquiry, it recommends that CountryLink and bus operators liaise with 

local councils and staff through Ability Links program to ensure that bus stop and taxi stand infrastructure 

provides safe and convenient access to transport, pedestrian parking and retail areas. Are there any other 

stakeholders CountryLink should be meeting with, either as part of this program or otherwise? 

 

Depending on the purposes of seeking stakeholder feedback the following strategies could be used. Peak 

disability organisations such as PDCN regularly conduct community surveys on specific issues, host 

community consultations across NSW, and obtain feedback via board members who are from different areas of 

NSW, and who have physical disability, except for one member who is a parent of a child with physical 

disability on issues and concerns. Over the past twelve months PDCN has conducted the following specific 

issue consultations on issues relevant to transport: CountryLink, the Taxi Transport Subsidy Scheme and the 

PDCN Transport survey as part of the review into the national transport standards, and additionally have 

conducted community consultations in Charlestown, Tamworth, Bathurst and Dubbo. We understand that other 

peak disability organisations conduct similar consultative processes to glean consumer feedback, and could be 

used to promote further inquires or consultations being conducted by CountryLink.  

 

 

 






